New Coronavirus News Bulletin

The coronavirus is easily spread from person to person while talking
, in close proximity or through the air around and infected person. As
., aprecaution and to prevent the spread of the virus, many events for
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APRIL BULLETIN! A
Event CanceHatlons ,"

Let’s Put an End to Bullying!

April is “Bullying Prevention Month” in Kamogawa. In »
order to stop bullying at every level in our society, we would A
like to ask for every citizen’s cooperation.

Children and Students: Don't do things to others that

you wouldn’t want done to you. If you are being bullied, or Erly
have seen people others being bullied, try your best to be L3
brave and tell an adult about the situation. £ A

e
Citizens: If you have seen someone being bullied or are y
worried that there may be some bullying happening, please &)
consult either the Board of Education, the schools, or the 7}’?
police about this matter.
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Main Contact Information
Amatsu- Kominato City Hall Branch Office 2F,

School Education Division 8:30 AM - 5:15 PM 2 O ' 9
7094-0512 Holidays/Weekends Oif oo
L B
Kamogawa Police Station Daily Life Safety Division l. 74;
7092-0110 24 hours-a-day, 365 days a year y 4
_______________________________________________________________ 9§
For those worried about bullying, student’s skipping school, '2!
their school life, or general questions about raising their =t By
children at home, please consult either the Home Education &
Consultation Service or the Educational Support Center &
“Station”. Do
v
Home Education Consultation Service }-’Q -
Open: Wed* Thurs* Fri (Holidays off) . ’
Time: 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM &
Place: Amatsu-Kominato Community Center 7094-0910 ok
o=
Educational Support Center “Station” /:’ i
(For Elementary and Junior High Students / Guardians) i %

Open: Monday - Friday (Holidays off)
Time: 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM .6_
Place: Amatsu-Kominato City Hall Branch 3F % :

7096-6688 or 090-7253-4537 #%
3

Helplines for Children
24 hour Children’s SOS Line
Young Telephone Line

0120-0-78310
0120-783-497 ,

Children’s Human Rights Line 0120-007-110 ’ 4
Chiba Children’s Helpline 0120-99-7777 X A
Y

the month of April will either be cancelled or postponed. Please
check before participating in any events.

If you are worried that you may have COVID-19 please contact one
of the following help lines:

Chiba Prefectural Consultation Service (Call Center)
0570-200-613 24 hours-a-day, every day,
holidays and weekends included

If you are returning from a foreign country or
have potentially had contact with coronavirus
please contact one of the medical centers
below for consultation.

Awa Health and Welfare Center
0470-22-4511 Weekdays, 9 AM - 5PM

Kamogawa Health Center

7092-4511 Weekdays, 9 AM - 5PM
2% For times outside of these service hours contact <« 7
the Chiba Prefectural Call Center

School Closure Subsidy

This is a subsidy for guardians who had no choice but to take off
of work while school was closed. It is a subsidy to support
businessowner’s, allowing them to get paid time off.

Application period : Until Tuesday, June30th, 2020

School Closure Subsidy* Support Subsidy Consultation
(Call Center)
0120-60-3999 Every day, 9AM- 9PM
(holidays and weekends included)

Other Support Programs:
Safety Net Funding (Approved by Cities)

Questions: Commerce, Industry, and Tourism Division
7093-7837

Employment Adjustment Subsidy
Questions: Chiba Labor Bureau Employment Security Division
043-221-4393
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due to New Coronavirus ,Q

Due to worries about the new coronavir

strain, many of the events happening in o

April have been cancelled or postponed. If
you were planning on going to a city event,

please contact the coordinator to check if
¥
the event has been cancelled.

New Kamogawa - Kimitsu
Bus Route!

Starting from April 1st, 2020 a new bus route
connecting Kamogawa with Kimitsu will begin
service. This bus will start from Kameda Medical
Center and will go through Kimitsu Bus
Terminal, ultimately ending up at Kimitsu
Station- South Entrance. From the Kimitsu Bus
terminal, riders can access Haneda Airport and
Shinjuku with ease. We hope it will make
travelling and commuting more convenient. It
will also allow visitors coming from Kimitsu and
the major cities to more easily access Kamogawa!

When: April Ist to September 30th [6 months]

Main Stops: Kameda Medical Center -
Kamogawa Sea World - Awa-Kamogawa

Station (West Side) - Kamogawa-shiyakusho
iriguchi - Fukushi Center-mae - Kimitsu
Furusato Bussankan -  Kimitsu Bus Terminal -
Kimitsu-shiyakusho - Kimitsu Station (South-
Entrance)

Number of Daily Buses: 4 roundtrip buses a day

Fare: One-way Adult: 1,250 yen
Discounted round-trip Adult: 2,000 yen

Questions: Kamogawa Nitto Bus  7092-1234
% ¥ * .u




